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Tel: 01253 887476  

 
Licensing Committee meeting on Tuesday, 21 February 2023 at 6.00 pm 
in the Council Chamber - Civic Centre, Poulton-le-Fylde 
  

1.   Apologies 
 

 
 

2.   Declarations of Interest 
 

 

 Members will disclose any pecuniary and any other significant interests 
they may have in relation to the matters under consideration. 
 

 

 
3.   Confirmation of minutes 

 
(Pages 3 - 4) 

 To confirm as a correct record the minutes of the meeting of the 
Licensing Committee held on 17 January 2023. 
 

 

 
4.   Exclusion of the public and press 

 
 

 In accordance with Paragraph 11 of the Access to Information Rules in 
Part 4 of the Council’s Constitution, the Chief Executive has 
determined that the report submitted under item 5 of this agenda is 
“Not for Publication” because it contains “exempt information”, as 
defined in Schedule 12A of the Local Government Act 1972. 
  
 If the Committee agrees that the public and press should be excluded 
for this item, it will need to pass the following resolution: 
  
 “That the public and press be excluded from the meeting whilst 
agenda item 5 be considered, as it refers to exempt information as 
defined in category 1 (information relating to any individual) of Part 1 of 
Schedule 12(a) of the Local Government Act, 1972, as amended by 
the Local Government (Access to Information) Variation Order 2006 
and, that the public interest in maintaining the exemption outweighs the 
public interest in disclosing the information”. 
 

 

 
5.   Application for the grant of a Wyre dual driver's licence 

 
(Pages 5 - 32) 

Public Document Pack



 

 

 Report of the Corporate Director Environment. 
 

 

 



 
 

Licensing Committee Minutes  
 
The minutes of the Licensing Committee meeting of Wyre Borough Council held on 
Tuesday, 17 January 2023 at the Council Chamber - Civic Centre, Poulton-le-Fylde. 
 
 
Licensing Committee members present: 
Councillors Beavers, C Birch, Cartridge, P Ellison, George, Leech, Smith, A Turner, 
S Turner, A Vincent and Matthew Vincent 
 
Apologies for absence: 
Councillor Baxter 
 
Failed to attend or tender apologies for absence 
Councillor Williams 
 
Other councillors present: 
None. 
 
Officers present: 
Patrick Cantley, Senior Licensing Officer 
Daphne Courtenage, Democratic Services Officer (Temporary) 
 
No members of the public or press attended the meeting. 
 
  
10 Declarations of Interest  

 
None. 
  

11 Confirmation of minutes  
 
The minutes of the Licensing Committee on the 14 December 2022 were 
approved as a correct record.  
  

12 Review of Discretionary Licensing Fees and Charges 2023/24  
 
The Corporate Director Environment submitted a report to the committee to 
provide members with information to assist them in setting the levels of 
discretionary fees and charges for licences, permits, registrations and 
consents, which would be effective from 1 April 2023 for various licensing 
activities.  
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Agenda Item 3



 

The Senior Licensing Officer introduced the report. He clarified whether the 
members in attendance had had opportunity to review the report prior to the 
meeting. He told the committee that he was content that the report had set out 
the main changes to the fee levels where they could make changes in law; 
there were certain fees that had remained unaltered since the legislation had 
come into force. Therefore he felt that changes were necessary, and these 
were set out in Appendix 1 of the report pack.  
The biggest change, he explained, was in animal licences, due to a review of 
the time taken by officers in processing these applications, as well as rising 
staff costs. Other local authorities were also taking the decision to increase 
animal licence fees.  
He stated that due to the requirement of publicly advertise hackney carriage 
and private hire licences, the fees had also risen slightly, as well as absorbing 
staffing costs over the past calendar year. 
  
Councillor Beavers thanked the Senior Licensing Officer for not raising the 
hackney carriage and private hire licences to a point that would be 
unaffordable for taxi drivers in the borough, with the ongoing cost of living 
crisis.  
The Senior Licensing Officer reminded members that following the periodic 
report submitted to Full Council in October 2022, the Licensing Department 
had undertaken a fair review of hackney carriage and private hire licences, 
which had included the consideration of rising fuel prices. He said that the 
department would continue to review what efficiencies they could build into 
the service to either keep costs at the current level or decrease them back to 
previous levels for applicants. 
  
The committee noted the report. 
 

The meeting started at 6.00 pm and finished at 6.04 pm. 
 
Date of Publication: 19 January 2023 
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Agenda Item 5
By virtue of paragraph(s) 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A
of the Local Government Act 1972.



This page is intentionally left blank



Document is Restricted

Page 13

By virtue of paragraph(s) 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A
of the Local Government Act 1972.
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By virtue of paragraph(s) 1 of Part 1 of Schedule 12A
of the Local Government Act 1972.
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